

City of Clay P.O. Box 345 Clay, Al 35048-0345

PRE-COUNCIL MINUTES February 27th, 2018

The City Council of the City of Clay, Alabama held a Pre-Council meeting on Tuesday, February 27th, 2018, at 6:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers at City Hall with Mayor Webster presiding and City Manager Ronnie Dixon serving as recorder.

Mayor Webster called the meeting to order.

Council members present were: Councilor Don Baker, Councilor Becky Johnson, Councilor Bo Johnson, Councilor Dennis Locke, Councilor Ben Thackerson and Mayor Webster

Absent: none

Mr. Dixon and the Council discussed Ordinance 2018-02, amending junk ordinance 2005-56. Under public hearings, an alcohol license for Shell station ownership change, can be done by motion. The Proclamation for Sherry Fredrick for Eastern Star representation to be read and signed.

The garbage service will modify their contract. It will increase the quarterly rate from \$42.33 to 43.01 effective April 1st 2018.

Mr. Dixon will ask for a motion to allow the Mayor to direct Mr. Summers to start collections against Turner Foods. The new concessionaire will be All Star concessions, Dana Brooks. By motion, the council needs to declare the Grapple truck as surplus and allow the Mayor to sign over to the City of Pinson.

Mr. Dixon gave a library update: we are on schedule and on budget. The furniture has been ordered for \$99,000. AT&T will be installing fiber for internet. The Senior Center was given a grant for \$1,000.00 for Commissioner Joe Knight for tables and chairs.

We have a new deputy, Rick Lindley

David Cork will be at the City Council meeting for audit report.

Respectfully Submitted,

Ronnie Dixon City Manager